
        Our Church Matters      1  

 

SEPTEMBER 2018 

Our Church Matters 
Our Mission: Growing Together in Christ 

Through Worship, Fellowship, Witness and Service 

Continued on page 2 

Dear Friends 
 
At press time, I am on vacation!  However, we all 
know that our children and youth are headed back to 
school very soon, and The Upper Room has very 
thoughtfully provided an article to help parents invite 
their young people into spiritual practices during the 
day.  I hope that you will take a moment to share one 
or more idea with your kids or grandkids to keep 
them connected with God as they go back to school. 
 
See you in September! 

 
 
 

Spiritual Practices for Going Back to School 
August 5, 2018 by Sandy Miller (devozine) 
  
School is back in session! Although you may be ready for the academic routine, young people will be diving 
back into schoolwork, homework, sports, rehearsals, exams, papers, and more. Finding time to be with God 
and to love their neighbors will be harder than ever. 
 
You can shape the way your students will experience this school year. Whether you invite students to partner 
with you or to do it on their own, encourage the youth in your life to cultivate these back-to-school practices 
as they return to the hallowed halls of elementary, middle, or high school. 
 
Listening. Pay attention to teachers and coaches. Be there for friends. Be open to God’s nudges. Start each 
day by praying, “Speak, Lord. I’m listening.”  
 
Perseverance. When life is tough, don’t give up. Press on in faith to achieve your goals. Find 
accountability partners to walk with you and to help you stay focused.   
 
Questioning. Wrestle with God’s Word. Don’t be afraid to ask God questions. Join a small group that can 
help you grapple with faith questions for which you have no answers.   
 
Sabbath. Make rest a priority. Seek balance. Find ways to refresh—body, mind, and spirit. Schedule 
“gimme a break” times in your planner—and keep them!   
 
Noticing. Observe the ways God shows up in unexpected people or  places. Marvel at the fingerpr ints 
of God clearly evident in nature, in other people, and in the shaping of your life.   
 
Hospitality. Befr iend the new kid. Welcome the stranger . Include those who are left out. Ask God to 
help you accept and appreciate what is strange or unique about you.      
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Loving Yourself. Be OK with not being perfect. Show yourself a little compassion and grace. Discover 
things you like—or love—about yourself, and create an “I Like Me” list.   
 
Showing Respect. Love and respect go hand in hand. Learn to respect others by getting to know them. Share 
your story, and listen lovingly to the stories of others. 
 
Prayer. Pray throughout the day. Talk with God as you do with friends. Don’t just go through the motions; 
be honest with God. Pray that you might become an answer to your prayers. 
   
This material is adapted from devozine, September/October 2018. You can help the children and youth in your life 
cultivate these daily practices by giving them a subscription to Pockets or devozine. 

From the Library 

Return to Index 

From the Shelves 
 
    A few months ago, my book club read The Chilbury Ladies' Choir by Jennifer 
Ryan. Chilbury is a small village in England, and when the men 
go off to fight World War II, the vicar decides to shut down 
the church choir. Wanting to provide musical inspiration to 
those left behind in the village, the female members fight to 
keep the choir open. Fortunately, there's a new choir director 

in town who can help them. Since an all-female choir is unheard of, the ladies face 
many obstacles, and we follow them through them all. We also learn about the 
personal lives of three of the choir members and how the war affects them. Check 
it out for yourself in our church library.       -Beth Waters 

Library Log 
1.  Enjoy your next church committee meeting while sitting upon our 
brand new fully stuffed chair cushions. 
2.  Soon you will notice a new look for our windows. 
3.  As soon as the electrician arrives, you will be able to charge your 
devices at our conveniently located charging station. 
4.  Remember that the library is yours to enjoy. Come in to browse, 

read, meditate, pray, check out books, watch a video,  and visit with new and old friends.  
 

Book Club will meet on Wednesday, September 19 at 7:00 pm to discuss: 

The Charm Bracelet by Viola Shipman.  
This novel involves three women in one family: mother, daugh-
ter and granddaughter who discover the importance of family, 
love, faith, friends, fun and passion for living by sharing the 
charms on Lolla's bracelet given to her by her mother at the 
family lake home. If you have a charm bracelet you would like to 
show, please bring it to Book Club. 

https://pockets.upperroom.org/?ad=URblogpost&campaign=bts&dept=marketing
https://devozine.upperroom.org/?ad=URblogpost&campaign=bts&dept=marketing
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Fall Kickoff and Mug Painting Party! 
 
Join Circle of Friends on September 20th at 7pm in the Fellowship Hall for our 
fall kickoff meeting  and to paint a mug for the Believe Big organization 
(believebig.org/believemugs/). All women are welcome! If you would like to 
paint a mug, please RSVP to Kate Strom at kgraham108@yahoo.com or text or 
call 443-722-6495.  

CIRCLE OF FRIENDS WANTS TO 

Thank  Everyone 

 

The Circle of Friends wants to thank everyone for the tremendous amount 

of help we received at the Consignment Sale: 

 Those who helped set up on Thursday and break down and clean up again on 

Saturday.  

 Those who sorted and hauled clothes, toys, bags and bins all day Friday and 

Saturday 

 Those who donated, made and prepared food for volunteers 

 Those who were room sitters, hallway monitors, cashiers and baggers 

 Those who moved trailers, hung signs and shared Facebook posts 

 And those who came out and shopped 

 

We appreciate the way our church steps ups and gets involved to make an event like 

this run smoothly. 

We helped many people in the community.  There were families that were able to 

make a little extra money with the sale of their items. 

There were families that were able to clothe their children for school economically. 

One day care center was able to purchase new equipment at an affordable cost. 

The left overs were sent to Alpha Pregnancy, Sykes Toy Project and our Food Pantry, 

where they will continue to bless other families 

All proceeds, as yet undetermined, will go to fund missions in our community. 

 

Thank you all for the blessing you are to our community. 

http://believebig.org/believemugs/
mailto:kgraham108@yahoo.com
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Joshua Coleman, Rosemary Dragunas’ nephew—United States Air Force,  deployed to Qatar, 
Southwest Asia 

Christian Evans, Thelma Mack’s nephew—serving in the US Army 
Lindley Garcia, Carol Judkins’ friend — USMC not currently deployed 
Elizabeth Haines Greenway, Marion Yohn’s granddaughter, serving in the Army in Texas  
Steven Lee, Carol & Danny Lee’s son—has been promoted to Command Master Chief, has 

served in the US Navy for 24 years and is stationed in Virginia Beach VA 
Fred Linborn, Friend of the Tambaoan’s, serving  in the Army 
Vance Listwan, Son of Rachel & Mark Utterback, serving in the Air Force, stationed in  
 Germany 
Dennis Mack, Thelma Mack’s nephew— home from South Korea, now 

serving in the US    Army stateside 
Allen Messenger, Ruth Whitlock’s grandson, home, serving in Alexandria, 

VA, at Fort Belvoir 
Isaac Shroll, Tracy Tambaoan’s cousin, serving in the Army 
Sara Thomas, Jessica Thomas’ mother, deployed to Middle East for a year 

Shirley Krause      Bill & Colleen Eysaman        

Brightview, Towson 

 Peggy Eline 

Carroll Lutheran Village    

 Dot Bond 

 Frances Koenig 

 Louise Meyers 

 Elsie Smith 

 Nancy Welsh  

Golden Crest—Westminster 

 Betty Flohr 

Hampstead Village 

 Wilma Cook 

Lorien Encore—Ellicott City 

 Vivian Crouse 

Lorien Center—Taneytown 

 Dotty Harry 

Salony House  

 Gladys Fish  

 Edythe Hastings 

Springwell Sr Living Comm.  

 Frank Simmonds 

Tremont Place   

 Doris Matthews 

Joni Cahill, unspoken prayer request (6/24) 

Kathy Correll, continue prayers for healing (6/24) 

Darlene Gobrecht,  Successful surgery on the 9th, prayers for healing and peace (7/15) 

Kathy Reedy, Prayers for staying focused on my faith to raise Richard like God wants me to (7/22) 

Al Soskin, prayers for healing of infection in hand at surgery site  (7/22) 

Tom Thawley, in Mercy Hospital for an infection in his legs, prayers for healing and wisdom for the 

doctors (7/8) 

Ronnell Went, prayers for  traveling mercies and wisdom for sister ’s doctors (7/1) 

Return to Index 
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Stephen D’Antoni, Robine Rahley’s nephew,  recently 

diagnosed with SLE Lupus, prayers for healing, guid-

ance and wisdom for the doctors (7/15) 

Bonnie DiGiacomo, prayers for healing (7/22) 

Jay Hutchison—Our drummer at 8:30, waiting for        

answers to cancer testing (7/1) 

Lucy Kemp, Gae Ray’s niece, took a fall awhile back, 

prayers for healing from ongoing health issues related 

to the fall (7/1) 

Sheldon Wallman, co-worker of Cynthia Humphrey, 

prayers for healing, return of lung cancer (7/22) 

Beverly Wright, continued prayers for answers and 

healing—she will visit a specialist at Hopkins (7/1) 

Melvin, healing prayers for our friend that he seek 

medical help for severe facial and head swelling (7/8) 

 

Ongoing Prayers for Healing from Cancer 

Jacob Barford 

Beth Bolin 

Mary Brauniger (out of remission) 

Marilyn Brathwaite 

Colleen Bratichak  

Harvey Braxton 

Dona Christian 

Benjamin Dapper 

Diane Darwin 

Tom Douglas 

Megan Evans 

Sondra Hadden 

Mary Hanlon 

Jim Harbour 

Edythe Hastings 

Roger Hembrough 

Mike Hockstad 

Joan Hoffmann 

Debbie Johnson 

Denny Johnson 

Eddie Jones 

Diane Kanemoto 

Josh Kirby 

Tyler Llewellyn 

Gino Manna 

Barbara McArdory 

Tina Meeks 

Becky Morrone 

Mike Murrary 

Bill Neidart  

Aaliyah Parker 

Aileen Rund 

Les Schafferman 

Donna Soskin 

Sean Staley  

Melanie Stierhoff 

Martha Taylor 

Mary Telchi 

Jenna Thornton 

Patty G. Walsh 

Dave Weinstein 

Bob Welsh 

Lynn Whitter 

Cindy 

Deb 

Jim 

Ken 

Nicholas 

Shannon 

Tara—home with the Lord now 

 
 

Prayer List— Please Pray for RUMC Family, Friends, & Neighbors 

Please note that names will be updated after 30 days (date in parenthesis is the first date in bulletin). To be kept on the prayer list longer,  please con-

tact the church office.  Those battling cancer will be kept on the prayer list—names only. Please inform the office of any changes or updates. 

Return to Index 
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9/1 
Jordan Reed-Estes 

220 Glyndon Watch Lane 
Reisterstown, MD 21136 

 
9/1 

Colleen Eysaman 
1017 Nicodemus Road 

Reisterstown, MD 21136 
 

9/2 
Helen Fagan 

12316 High Stakes Drive 
Reisterstown, MD 21136 

 
9/4 

Tucker Schuster 
527 Cockeysmill Road 

Reisterstown, MD 21136 
 

9/10 
Jim Chitwood 

219 Teapot Court 
Reisterstown, MD 21136 

 
9/10 

William Biffle 
11717 Terry Town Drive 
Reisterstown, MD 21136 

 
9/11 

Aliyah Folau 
14003 Woodens Lane 

Reisterstown, MD 21136 

9/11 
Brit Weber 

3305 Toggenburg Drive 
Finksburg, MD 21048 

 
9/19 

Dorothy Luckett 
1649 Shadow Court 

Dunwoody, GA 30338 
 

9/22 
Francis Koenig 

4410 North Woods Trail 
Hampstead, MD 21074 

 
9/22 

LaRue Allewalt 
Catered Living 

1135 Ocean PKWY 
Building B Room 8 

Ocean Pines, MD 211811 
 

9/22 
Wayne Trump 

402 Lees Mill Road 
Hampstead, MD 21074 

 
9/22 

Chukwuemeka Akpom 
40 Pickersgill Square 

Owings Mills, MD 21117 
 
 
 

9/23 
Jan Porter 

P.O. Box 0124 
Glyndon, MD 21071 

9/26 
John Humphrey 

324 Nicodemus Road 
Reisterstown, MD 21136 

 
9/27 

Gladys Fish 
113 New Avenue 

Reisterstown, MD 21136 
 

9/28 
Tysjinay Hill 

105 Glyndon Dr 
Reisterstown, MD 21136 

CELEBRATING ALL OF OUR  
Under 25 AND Over 70 MEMBERS   

September Birthdays 

Return to Index 

SHHHHHHH 

let’s surprise our  

100th Birthday Celebrants 

 Dorothy Luckett 

and 

Francis Koenig 

Let’s SHOWER THEM WITH 

LOVE AND CARDS! 
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SEPTEMBER 
1 8:00 am Men’s Breakfast Room 8 
 11:30—1 Community Kitchen Fellowship Hall 
3 LABOR DAY  -    OFFICES CLOSED 
9 ALL DAY Rally Day All Sunday School Classes back in session 
 Blessing of the Back Packs, Students and Teachers at  
 BOTH services  Sanctuary 
11 8-4 Mission of Mercy Fellowship Hall 
16 All Day  Gift/Shopping Card Orders Due; Newsletter Articles Due 
19 7:00 pm Book Club Library 
20 7:00 pm Circle of Friends—Paint a Mug Fellowship Hall 
24 ALL DAY Church Conference Reports DUE in the office 
25 8-4 Mission of Mercy Fellowship Hall 
30 10AM ONE SERVICE—EXCITEMENT SUNDAY 
  DETAILS PAGE 9 
    
OCTOBER 
6  8:00 am Men’s Fellowship Breakfast Room 8 
 11:30—1 Community Kitchen Fellowship Hall 
8 All Day Turnbaugh Trust Grant requests deadline 
9 8am-4pm Mission of Mercy Fellowship Hall 
13 6:00 pm Coffee House Fellowship Hall 
15 6:30 pm Turnbaugh Trust Team meeting Library 
17 7:00 pm Book Club Library 
20 2:00 pm Church Conference Sanctuary 
21 All Day Gift/Shopping Card orders due/Newsletter article DUE 
22 All Day All Saints information/pictures due to the office 
23 8am-4pm Mission of Mercy Fellowship Hall 
28 8:30 am JOY Cookie Walk Fellowship Hall 
 All Day NUT Sale orders due 
 
NOVEMBER 
3 8:00 am Men’s Fellowship Breakfast Room 8 
 11:30—1 Community Kitchen Fellowship Hall 
4 DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME Set clocks back 1 hour 
 10:00 AM ALL SAINTS SERVICE ONE SERVICE 
10 6:00 pm Coffee House Fellowship Hall 
13 8am-4pm Mission of Mercy Fellowship Hall 
14-16 ALL DAY Holly Fair Set Up All Class Rooms 
17 9am-4pm HOLLY FAIR All Class Rooms 
18 All Day Gift/Shopping Card orders due/Newsletter article DUE 
21 7:00 pm Book Club Library 
22 & 23  OFFICE AND PRESCHOOL CLOSED FOR  
  THANKSGIVING BREAK 
26 1:00 PM JOY Pretzel dipping Kitchen 
27 8am-4pm Mission of Mercy Fellowship Hall 

Three Month Calendar Mondays 
10 am to 12 pm — AA, 308 
1:30-3 pm—Infants & Toddlers , 308 
7 to 8:30 pm— AA, 308  
Tuesdays 
7am—4pm: Mission of Mercy (2nd and 4th Tues.) 
10:30 am – Staff Meeting  
6:30 to 8 pm—Washed Anew Rehearsal  
7:00 pm—Sisterhood, 308 
Wednesdays 
10 am to noon – Library Committee  
8:30 am –3:00 pm—Infants & Toddlers, 308 
6 to 8 pm – Food Pantry Open  
6:30 pm — NA, Fellowship Hall 
7:00 pm— Praise Band  
7:00 pm—Men’s Fellowship, 308 
Thursdays 
8:30 am—1:30 pm – Infants & Toddlers, 308 
10 am—noon: His Hands & Feet Shower Ministry 
7 to 9 pm—Adult Choir, choir rm (End of Aug. thru May)
7 to 8 pm—NA, 308 
7:30 to 9 pm – Nueva Jerusalem, NSC  
Fridays 
8:30 am—1:30 pm – Infants & Toddlers, 308 
7 to 9 pm—NA, 308 
8 to 9:30—Nueva Jerusalem, NSC, Band practice 
Saturdays 
9 to Noon—Food Pantry Open  
9:30 to 11:30 am—AA , 308 
Sundays 
11:45 am—Joyful Noise Handbell Choir Rehearsal 
2 to 6 pm—Nueva Jerusalem, NSC (except 1st Sun) 
Most Sundays  
11:30 to 12:30 – Joyful Noise Handbell Rehearsal  
Every Sunday  
6 to 8 pm—Youth Group (End of Aug. thru May) 
Every Thursday (End of Aug.—May) Choir Rehearsals 
First Sunday of the Month— Nueva Jerusalem,  
Fasting and Prayer service, NSC (6 am—1 pm) 
Last Friday of the Month—Nueva Jerusalem, Prayer 
Service, NSC (8-11:00pm) 
 
Church Committee Meeting Dates 
1st Mon.—Worship Design Team (7 pm)  
1st Tues.—Worship (6:30 pm)  
1st Sat.—Community Kitchen (11:30 am-1:00 pm) 
1st Thurs.—UMW (7 pm)  
2nd & 4th Mon.—History & Records (9:30 am)  
2nd Tues.—even months— Finance (6:30)  
2nd Tues.—odd months — Trustees (6:30)  
2nd Wed.—Outreach thru Hospitality (4:30 pm)  
3rd Sun.—Newsletter Deadline and Gift Card orders  
3rd Sunday— Blood Pressure Screening (9am—10am) 
3rd Tues.—SPRC (7 pm)  
3rd Wed. – Missions (7 pm), Church Office 
4th Mon.—JOY Circle (7:00 pm) 
4th Tues. – Church Council (6:30 pm) 
4th Wed.—RUMC Crafting Guild (7 pm) 

(Sept. through May) NOTE DAY CHANGE  
4th Thurs.—His Hands & Feet (7 pm) 
2nd & 4th Fri.—Prayer Shawl (10 am) 

Return to Index 
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BACK TO CHURCH 

CELEBRATION 

SUNDAY SEPTEMBER 30 

1 SERVICE AT 10:00 AM 

God’s Word—Precious Treasure 

With a Treasure Hunt 

Family Activities—including a  

Pirate Ship Bouncy Castle 

Special Lunch at 11:45 am 

RSVP by September 23 

SAVE THE DATE 

Return to Index 
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Congregational Update on the Turnbaugh Foundation 
  Cindy Smith, Committee Member 

 

The last update on the Turnbaugh Foundation was in October, 2017.  Prior to that was October, 20l6.  The 
Committee which approves financing projects and special requests wants to keep communication open with the 
Congregation. A quick review follows for our new folks and for those who are unsure what this is all about.  
 
For many years our church library, named the Rachel Bruehl Memorial Library, was financially supported by 
Eleanor and Walter Turnbaugh, former members who moved to Florida. Mrs. Turnbaugh was Rachel Bruehl’s 
daughter. In addition, many members have made donations or have set up memorials to help keep the library 
running. Several years ago our church received an awesome bequest from the Turnbaughs which is meant for 
the continuation and support of our library. The library has been able to buy new computer equipment, furniture, 
many new books, seasonal decorations and provide programs for our nursery school. Our records and history 
have been digitally preserved and may be studied in the library. Last summer a new door was designed and 
installed, and our other door was repaired.   
 
The library mission statement is as follows: Growing together in Christ, the mission of the library is to transform 
the hearts and minds of the congregation and the community through education and spiritual enrichment. When 
any committee or individual applies for a Turnbaugh grant, they are required to justify the request according to 
the mission statement. The Foundation committee meets quarterly to review the applications. This process was 
approved by Charge Conference and has become our policy. At the year’s end, when the library has fulfilled the 
goals of its budget, Trustees may spend what remains of the year’s interest on capital improvements. Please be 
aware that Turnbaugh money may not be used for operating expenses such as salaries, utilities and 
apportionments. 
 
Below are listed some of the expenditures since the last report in no particular order. 
 

As you can see, RUMC is blessed (beyond belief!) by the Turnbaugh bequest. If you have any questions, please 
direct them to Randy Hart, Mark Norris, Pastor Vivian, or any of the Library Committee members. 

 Care Team – books for Baskets of Love and Over 
 90 Birthdays 

 Advent study materials 
 Excitement Sunday 
 Books recommended in Pastor Vivian’s messages 
 Upgrades for nursery school furniture, equipment, 

 toys and books for lessons 
 Supplemental materials for Sunday School and 

 VBS 
 Yellow Roses devotional books 
 Matching a grant to UMCOR for hurricane relief 
 College care packages 
 Rock Retreat 
 Youth missions trip to St. Simon’s Island 

 Youth Leadership Conference 
 Church camperships 
 Nursery school scholarships 
 Three sets of books for a 4th grade classroom in 

 Baltimore City 
 Hosting a young adult NA rock event 
 New sound equipment 
 Help with Community Crisis Center 
 Gathering Grounds Young Adults 
 Updating the Food Pantry 
 Repairing the flat roof over the office area 
 New HVAC for Sanctuary 
 New parking lot lights 
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THIS IS A REPEAT ARTICLE—CHOIR REHEARSALS BEGIN 

PROMPTLY AT 7:00 PM ON AUGUST 23RD AND EVERY 

THURSDAY EVENING IN THE CHOIR ROOM—WHY NOT GIVE IT 

TRY AND JOIN THE CHOIR THIS YEAR? 

 

Tis’ around 6:25 on Tuesday 7/24/18 and I am finishing the 

arranging and sorting of the music for December 2018 here at your church. Wow! It is really breath 

taking. Please accept my invitation to join choir this season. Yes, the singers will be at 

their best, but they will need help from those of you who have dreamed about standing 

with them on Sunday mornings.  

Why not get caught up in the excitement of giving your gifts back to God and His people? 

 

 

 Bill 

RUMC Men, 

Here's what's upcoming with the Men's Fellowship.   

We hope you will join us:  
  

Small Group Study Wednesday Night!  

The Men's Fellowship holds our weekly small group meeting each Wednesday night at 7:00 PM at 308 Main 

Street.  We gather in Christian fellowship and brotherhood each week to study God's Word and support 

each other in living out our faith. We invite you to join us!  We all come humbly seeking a better 

understanding of God's Word.  Come as you are...whenever you can.  

This month we will continue with our study of the Gospel of Mark. Come on out and join us!! 
 
Yearly  Fall Retreat - Save the Date!!! 

The 2018 Men's Fall Retreat is scheduled for  

October 5-7, 2018 at  

Camp Harmison in Berkeley Springs, WV.   
 

We invite you to save the date on your calendar now and plan to join us for a great 

weekend of fellowship and brotherhood in Jesus' name.  Don't miss it!  More details will be provided 

soon.  Save the date, and contact the Men's Fellowship Leadership Team 

at: mens.fellowship.rumc@gmail.com to signup now. 
 
Yours in Christ, 

RUMC Men's Fellowship Leadership Team 
 

Reaching             Learning           Celebrating              Serving 

RUMC MINISTRIES 

mailto:mens.fellowship.rumc@gmail.com
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FOOD PANTRY CORNER 

Greeting from the RUMC Food Pantry! 
 

As I write this article, we are well underway in 
distributing BACKPACKS to our community 
children in need. In 3 clinics, we have 
distributed 87 bags thus far! Thank you to 
everyone that contributed monetary gifts, fully 
stocked backpacks, and individual school 

supplies to this annual drive. You are providing children 
with the proper resources to gain an education!  

 
Save the date: Food Pantry Volunteer Appreciation Luncheon will take 

place on Sunday, October 7, 2018 at 11:30 am. Invites will be forwarded 
soon. 

 
Starbucks: I am working on obtaining a contract with Starbucks in Hunt 

Valley. If you are interested in assisting with pick-ups, please email or 
text me your availability. This is one way of getting involved in the food 
pantry on your own time.  

 
Pantry Assistance on OFF-HOURS: If you would like to assist the food 

pantry but can’t come during open clinic times on Wednesday evenings 
and Saturday mornings, then are you willing to help pack bags on a 
weekday? I am looking for assistance to pack grocery bags, dairy bags, 
stock side shelves, fill up plastic bags & cut egg cartons. If you are 

interested, please let me know so that I can create a schedule. This can 
be individual, parent-child, or team based.  

 
As the fall season approaches us, I want to take this time to THANK each and 
everyone that is involved in the Food Pantry in any way – financially, pick-up 
items/driver, work clinics, manage schedules, food shopper for needed items, 
school supplies, food drives, MD Food Bank truck deliveries, recycling pick-up, 
defrosting refrigerators, construction, shift leaders, all volunteers, all prayers, 
recycling egg cartons & plastic bags, always knowing where my glasses are 
located, etc. The food pantry runs well because WE ARE A TEAM that cares 
about our community! I am grateful & appreciate all of your assistance!  
 
Kris Brown, RUMC Food Pantry Director 
Krisbrown69@yahoo.com 
443-518-0482 

mailto:Krisbrown69@yahoo.com
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Reisterstown United Methodist Church 

 Youth Ministry 

September 2018 

Youth Group September 2018 
Sept.  2  No Youth Group- Labor Day 
weekend 
Sept.  8  Reisterstown Days parade & booth- 

Youth and adult help needed at booth. 
Sept.  9  Rally Day for Sunday School 9:30AM  
 
Sept. 23 Youth Group Kick Off  

Cook Out @ The Harry’s 
First night of Youth Group! All 6th- 12th graders 
WELCOME! Send a photo of yourself from the 
past year to Ms. Susan, 410-245-7190. 
 
Sept. 30 Excitement Sunday 10AM 
  (Events for the entire family) 
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(Continued on page 

Feb. 8-10, 2019  
Ocean City, Maryland 

ROCK 2019 is an exciting Christian weekend 
retreat in which youth in grades 6-12 from the 

Baltimore-Washington Conference of the 
United Methodist Church will gather at the 

Ocean City Convention Center.  The purpose of 
the retreat is to "ROCK" the lives of our youth 
and help them into a new or deeper faith in, 

and personal relationship  
with the ROCK of our Salvation, Jesus Christ. 

 
If you are interested in participating please 

contact Susan Harry, no later than Sept. 23rd 
with a check for $ 25.00. 

Additional cost for the Hotel & Bus will be 
determined by how many people are 

attending. (Estimated total cost of event is 
$100.00 per person.) 

 
Special Guest Speakers and Bands have 

been announced. 
Visit the Rock page for more information. 

http://www.bwcumc.org/rock 

Save The Date for 

First Fruits Farm 

Wednesday,  

September 19th! 
Come join in on the FUN at  

First Fruits Farm! 
Youth in Middle and High School 
students meet at 7:30Am in the back 
church parking lot for carpool. Donuts 
and juice provided for breakfast. We 
are working from 8:30-11:30Am. We 
may be picking apples or beans to help 
the Maryland Food Bank.  
Lunch provided @ ChicFila. Adult 
Drivers and chaperones needed. Must be 
safe sanctuary trained. RSVP to Susan 
Harry, 410-245-7190, 
gwtwsue2@comcast.net  
by September 12th.  

Youth & Young Adults… We need you @ 
Admin Church Council Meeting-  
Tuesday September 25th @6:30 PM. A 
Youth Council Member is needed to attend. 
RSVP via email to Susan Harry. We will be 
updating our findings form the consultatns 
on our missional entrepreneur (Coffee Shop).  

HELP!!!!  Adult Help Needed 
Do you remember a Youth Leader, Sunday School teacher, Pastor, or School teacher 
that made a positive impact on your life? Do you have a calling or interest in volunteering 
with Middle or High school youth? Do you want to be of service for Christ? Come be a 
part of our Youth Ministry Team @ Reisterstown UMC. We are currently looking for 
adult leaders for events, bible studies, youth worship, Sunday school, youth group, 
field trips, etc.  Or if you can’t serve directly with youth… would you like to work 
behind the scenes, donate supplies, food, gift certificates etc. Contact Susan for a list 
of needs for youth group functions. Susan Harry, 410-245-7190 or  
gwtwsue2@comcast.net 

October 2018 (subject to change) 
Sept. 26 Tentative Yellow Roses Night 
Oct. 4 Tentative Dudes & Dinner Night 
Oct. 7 World Communion Sunday 
Oct. 7 Youth Group @ 308 
Oct. 27 Spooktacular on Main Street- Adult and 

youth help needed 
    

http://www.bwcumc.org/rock
mailto:gwtwsue2@comcast.net
mailto:gwtwsue2@comcast.net
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

Return to Index 

Sunday, September 16th..Gift/Shoppers' 
Cards on Sale!  Think ahead about school 
supplies for all!  Elementary, Middle, High 
School and College...we have Target, 
Walmart, Subway, Amazon, Wawa, Giant 

Foods, and so much more!  Bring your orders to 
Tammy & Lois between services by Fellowship Hall 
doors!  Any questions call Tammy 410-239-8394. 

The Community Lunch  
Our next lunch will be  
September 1, 2018  

We serve from 11:30 to 1:00.   
All are welcome.  

 If you would like to help with preparation or  
serving, please contact Lani Hoffmann  

at  410-526-6967. 

Dear Community Member, 
  
I am writing on behalf of the 
Community Crisis Center, Inc. to request 
your sponsorship or donation for our 4th 
Annual Golf Tournament scheduled for 
October 4. The golf tournament is our 
largest fundraiser of the year and the 
proceeds directly support our local 
community in the prevention of 
homelessness and food insecurity. 
 
At this event, businesses providing a 
sponsorship will have an opportunity to 
promote their products and services or 
make donations while also receiving a 
tax deduction, as we are a registered 
501 C (3). Our non-profit tax ID is 52-
1296822.  

Please see the attached sponsorship 
opportunities and return the form back to 
us via email or mail.  
  
If you have any questions or need 
further information, please contact Jason 
Kenlaw directly at (202) 557-8225 or at 
Info@communitycrisiscenterinc.org. On 
behalf of the CCC, thank you in advance 
for your time and consideration! 
   
Sincerely,  
   
Eileen Compton-Little 
Executive Director 
Community Crisis Center Inc 

mailto:Info@communitycrisiscenterinc.org
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PLEASE  
PLACE  
STAMP  
HERE 

Reisterstown United Methodist Church  

246 Main Street  

Reisterstown, MD 21136  
Phone: 410-833-5440  

Fax: 410-526-6838  

Pastor Vivian C. McCarthy  

E-mail: Pastorvivianmc@gmail.com  

Office Email: RUMCOffice1777@gmail.com  

WEBSITE: www.rumcweb.org  

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/ReisterstownUnitedMethodistChurch  
 

WORSHIP TIMES  
8:30 am Praise Service  
9:30 am Grow Hour (Sunday School)  
10:30 am Spirited Traditional Service  
Certified Childcare available during all times  

 for infants through toddlers.  

 

Return to Index 

Rally Day 
Sunday, September 9th 
Meet your Sunday School 

Teacher! 
9:30 am 

& 
Blessing of the Backpacks 

Sunday, September 9th 
8:30 & 10:30 am services 


